





OCTOBER 2025 WOODLAND HILLS

CITIZENS OF THE YEAR!





Glenn and Kathy Anderson first moved to Woodland Hills in 1999. Glenn tells the story of how they were driving to Elk Ridge on New Years Day and they got lost in Woodland Hills, He looked at Kathy and said "What is this place? Later, they went to look at building lots and a Golden Eagle flew overhead and they knew this was going to be their home. All these years later, they still love living in Woodland Hills.

The Woodland Hills history movie would not have happened without the talents that Glenn contributed to organizing, narrating and editing the movie to the wonderful version we have today. Glenn donated about 200-250 hours with a lot of time organizing interview questions. When asked about all that time Kathy said, "He's just doing what he loves."

Over the years Glenn and Kathy have given many hours of service to our community. Glenn served on the transparency committee for a while and made videos explaining different things going on in the City. He's also made 3 videos on the budget and how our property taxes work.

Kathy has been over the community Trunk or Treat for the last 3+ years and organizes everything as well as donates a lot of the decorations for the fire department to use. To say that Kathy loves Halloween would be an understatement. Glenn has made a video of the event every year to share with the community.

"We are really honored to receive this award. We just love the City." Glenn & Kathy Anderson



TRUNK OR TREAT

FRIDAY OCTOBER 31ST
6PM-8PM
LDS STAKE CENTER PARKING LOT
555 W. 11200 S
WOODLAND HILLS

DECORATE YOUR CAR, YOURSELF AND BRING LOTS OF CANDY!

WE WILL HAVE DOUGHNUTS AND HOT COCOA!!!





SCAN TO
GET A FREE
COPY OF THE
WH HISTORY
MOVIE

SPECIAL THANKS TO ALL WHO
PARTICIPATED
IN WOODLAND HILLS DAYS!

SO MANY GREAT EVENTS,
SO MANY GREAT PEOPLE.
WHAT A WONDERFUL COMMUNITY!











For those who don't know, I wear several hats in my city duties and assignments. One is Planning Commission Chairman. In that capacity the Planning Commission has been given the responsibility to oversee the design and implementation of the new mailbox facility as will be constructed in connection with the Three Bridges development. You may or may not know that Three Bridges will be funding this project. If you have not heard, our mailboxes will be moved to the north, on the same level, from where they are presently located and changes will be made in the road design giving access to them.

The Summit Creek Development will continue to use their own mailbox facility. Changes to the road design as well as the roundabout are being made by Utah County to accommodate access to the Three Bridges Project as well as the envisioned Nebo Loop road project which will use sections of north Woodland Hills Drive as well as the new roundabout in part of the changes they are making.

The City and specifically the City's Planning Commission are soliciting any public comments regarding the design and specifications of the new mailbox facility, parking, etc. Already decided is to enlarge by double or more the size and number of mailboxes including parcel boxes, that will be installed. All efforts will be made, when the time comes, to make the transition to the new mailbox facility as seamless as possible, without any disruption in our mail service. Any thoughts, comments, or suggestions you may have on this matter would be appreciated and can be sent to my city email at: waynef@woodlandhills-ut.gov. We plan on putting out public updates as decisions are made on the project. In this planning stage, input is always welcome.

Wayne Frandsen, Planning Commission Chairman

DATES TO REMEMBER

TRUNK OR TREAT
OCTOBER 31ST

NOV. 4
GENERAL ELECTION

WH SHERIFF'S BLOTTER



CALLS FOR SERVICE FOR WOODLAND HILLS AUGUST 2025

TRAFFIC ACCIDENT WITH PROPERTY DAMAGE
ANIMAL COMPLAINT
DISTURBANCE
PARKING PROBLEM
SUSPICIOUS

TOTAL CALLS FOR SERVICE

18



WHAT AN INCREDIBLE TIME TO LIVE IN WOODLAND HILLS. FOR THE PAST FEW MONTHS, I HAVE BEEN TRAVELING EXTENSIVELY AND AS I CAME HOME THIS LAST WEEKEND, BAM! THE FALL COLORS HIT ME LIKE A TON OF BRICKS. THE TRANSFORMATION WAS BREATHTAKING AND MADE ME APPRECIATE HOW BEAUTIFUL OUR CITY IS THROUGHOUT THE YEAR. YET, THERE IS SOMETHING TRULY SPECIAL ABOUT AUTUMN IN WOODLAND HILLS. THE SCENERY, THE CRISP AIR, AND THE SENSE OF RENEWAL MAKE ME FEEL GRATEFUL TO CALL THIS PLACE HOME. I CANNOT IMAGINE WANTING TO LIVE ANYWHERE ELSE IN THE WORLD. IT ALSO REMINDS ME OF MY FAVORITE HOLIDAY, HALLOWEEN. IT IS SO FUN TO SEE THE KIDS DRESS UP AND RUN AROUND THE CHURCH PARKING LOT VISITING AND HAVING A BLAST. FOR MOST OF MY KID'S LIVES I HAVE MADE EACH OF THEIR COSTUMES MYSELF (MOST OF THEM TURNED OUT PRETTY GOOD.... MOSTLY). I HAVE HAD THE PLEASURE OF HAVING MY COSTUMES PICKED FOR ME SINCE MOVING TO WOODLAND HILLS, I GET TO DRESS UP LIKE A FIREFIGHTER! IT IS WONDERFUL TO BE PART OF A GROUP THAT GATHERS TO CELEBRATE TOGETHER, PROVIDING A SAFE AND WELCOMING ENVIRONMENT FOR OUR CHILDREN TO TRUNK-OR-TREAT. THE COMBINATION OF WOODLAND HILLS DAY IN SEPTEMBER AND TRUNK-OR-TREAT IN OCTOBER FOSTERS A CLOSENESS AND SENSE OF COMMUNITY THAT SETS US APART FROM NEIGHBORING CITIES.

I WOULD ALSO LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO PERSONALLY THANK ALL THE CANDIDATES RUNNING FOR OFFICE THIS YEAR. SERVING ON OUR CITY COUNCIL OR AS MAYOR REQUIRES A SIGNIFICANT COMMITMENT AND SACRIFICE, OFTEN MORE THAN MOST OF US REALIZE. THE WORK CAN BE CHALLENGING AND SOMETIMES THANKLESS, BUT IT IS ESSENTIAL FOR THE SUCCESS AND WELLBEING OF OUR CITY. I APPLAUD EACH INDIVIDUAL WHO IS WILLING TO GIVE BACK TO WOODLAND HILLS. FOR THOSE WHO ARE NOT ELECTED, PLEASE KNOW THAT YOUR INPUT REMAINS VALUABLE AND WE HOPE YOU WILL CONTINUE TO PARTICIPATE AND BE INVOLVED IN OUR COMMUNITY.

HAVING BEEN AWAY FROM WOODLAND HILLS FOR STRETCHES OF TIME, I WANT TO EXTEND MY GRATITUDE TO TED FOR THE RECENT IMPROVEMENTS TO OUR ROADS. ALTHOUGH THE CONSTRUCTION CAUSED SOME INCONVENIENCE, THE RESULTS HAVE PROVEN TO BE WORTH IT (SAYS THE GUY WHO DIDN'T HAVE TO DEAL WITH IT). I AM LOOKING FORWARD TO THE NEXT PHASE OF THE PROJECT. I AM EAGER TO SEE THE NEXT PHASE OF THIS PROJECT UNFOLD. IT IS ENCOURAGING TO WITNESS THE COMPLETION OF MEANINGFUL PROJECTS THAT BENEFIT OUR COMMUNITY. AS SOMEONE INVOLVED IN THE MANUFACTURING OF SOME OF THE MATERIALS USED, I CAN ATTEST TO THE QUALITY AND DURABILITY OF THE PRODUCTS CHOSEN. THE RESULTS REFLECT THE PROFESSIONALISM AND EXPERTISE OF OUR PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR.

I LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING MANY OF YOU AT TRUNK-OR-TREAT LATER THIS MONTH AND HOPE THAT THE UPCOMING HOLIDAY SEASON BRINGS GRACE AND KINDNESS TO EACH OF YOU.

SINCERELY, BRIAN HUTCHINGS

TED TALKS



As some may know, I, and others who work in the city, wear several hats. This sometimes makes me feel like I have multiple personalities as I jump between the many responsibilities each day. So, for this month, I'm going to share some updates from a few of the hats I wear.

Roads. First, a big thank you to all of you for your patience as we completed two of our three planned road projects. With these two projects, we were able to treat approximately 11 of the 17 miles of roads in our city. Although the road projects for this year are nearly wrapped up, this winter, we will be planning a third phase for next year. This will complete all the roads in the city that don't need to have the waterlines immediately replaced. We used, or will be using, three different methods based on the condition of the existing road. This allows us to stretch our dollars further, completing more miles of roads.

Waterlines. We have several miles of waterlines in our city that have reached their expected life. Planning is underway to help us develop options for replacing these waterlines and select the best alternative approach to execute these projects. With these projects, we will also plan to complete the roads. Stay tuned for more information about these projects.

EMS. Since the beginning of our EMS department, we have always operated under Salem's license and relied on them to transport patients, since we are a 100% on-call volunteer department. We are currently in the process of obtaining a license for our agency as a quick-response ambulance. Salem will still respond to our calls as a transport agency, but we will always have EMTs assigned to a shift to respond. This is a big commitment from our volunteers, but, because of recent state legislation, having our own license allows qualified EMTs who are part of our agency to get health insurance through the state if they are not able to obtain insurance through other means. It doesn't cost our city anything and helps small volunteer agencies, like ours, strengthen their volunteer pool. If you are interested in learning more about this program, please reach out to me.

Ted Mickelsen, P.E.
Public Works Director/Fire Chief

REMINDER: IF YOU HAVE COMPLETED ANY CLEARING MITIGATION WORK ON YOUR PROPERTY, PLEASE REMEMBER TO FILL IN YOUR TIME AT THE FOLLOWING LINK. THIS HELPS US MEET OUR IN-KIND OBLIGATION FOR GETTING CHIPPERS. THANK YOU.

HTTPS://DOCS.GOOGLE.COM/FORMS/D/E/IFAIPQLSFHUIT8EKPWEPHKPPRCTLREOPKWTHNROYGXA37FXXLO8BJ4E <u>G/VIEWFORM?C=0&W=1</u>

EVENTS IN UTAH VALLEY EXPLORE UTAH VALLEY CLICK ON THE LINK BELOW



Miss the most recent City meeting?

Check it out on the WH YouTube Channel

HTTPS://WWW.UTAHVALLEY.COM/EV ENTS/?GAD_SOURCE=1

HAVE SOMETHING YOU'D LIKE DISCUSSED OR ADDED
TO THE WH NEWSLETTER?
PLEASE SEND US AN EMAIL
TREASURER@WOODLANDHILLS-UT.GOV
WE'D LOVE TO HEAR FROM YOU!

CHECK OUT THE UPATED
WH COMMUNITY CALENDAR

AS WELL AS THE
NEBO SCHOOL DISTRICT CALENDAR
FOR UPCOMING EVENTS

CLICK ON THE UNDERLINED FOR A LINKS